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Steve Crow

Thank you all very much

 Steve Crow
   PNTC President

June 30, 2025

Hello All,  We’re about half way through 2025 and looking forward to the next half 
of a great year. We have been adding new members at  just about every 
meeting, it’s bee a good mixture of younger and older folks. We continued to 
grow unlike some groups that are seeing their membership decline. The current 
membership is about 250 with close to 50 new members. Please keep  
spreading the word about PNTC to others and keep growing.

    We are still in the need of a real Treasurer.  Josh's wife Erin, is working 
updating our website and we expect to make the changes before long.  
Annual Dues can now be paid electronically through PayPal and we are 
planning on expanding this to include auction payments. Our plan is being 
able to handle the payments for auctions, 2026 BITW and any donations to 
the Scholarship program once we get the new portable card readers set up. 
       We now have a contract with the Monarch Hotel in Oregon for 2026.  It 
will be August 20-22 with all the same programs and fun as before.  It may 
be hot, so bring your bring your bathing suit for the pool.  The Favor Team 
is working on the secret “Favor” for 2026 BITW.  We are in good standing 
for 2026 BITW upcoming expenses.

    Walt is working on our PNTC newsletter and doing a superb job of releasing them quarterly.  He welcomes 
stories and announcements of upcoming events. We all have a story or project we can share. Please do your 
part to add a little something special to the next or future publications.

     We will  award two scholarships again this year. Our scholarships are very generous by most standards and 
we want to continue that program.  Bonnie Cubic has graciously offered to fund one of those scholarships in 
Eric's honor.   We had more applicants this last year than before and they were all good candidates.  
Annamarie heads that committee and has again done a great job.  The Scholarship account is in good standing 
for funding all this awards.  There have been questions about adding a third scholarship.  It has not been easy 
to pay those scholarships in the not so distant past.  I am of the opinion that we should wait a few more years 
before we add a third scholarship.  We now will soon have $58K in a CD dedicated just for scholarships.  I 
would like to see a scholarship fund that is self sustaining and be able to pay those scholarships with the 
income from that fund.  I want to see the club continue to grow and provide a warm and welcome place for 
generations to come. 

    The club has benefited greatly from the auctions at the meetings and we are in good shape. We are looking 
at another December auction only get together at Bill's.  Bill and Brent have handled the pickups and have 
done an outstanding job.  Bill and Brent work hard getting it ready, Steve Broderick takes the pictures as well 
as handling the membership info, Zach gets it up on the website, Jim usually handles the computer and June 
handles the book keeping and money at the meetings and auctions.  Jim has asked for people who can help 
with this task, we had Eric help in Oregon and Angie in Seattle amongst others. Thank you, to all of you. 

    We have a great group of volunteers who help make it all happen and run smooth. Thank you all. We are all 
getting older and we will need help as we age out. It is nice to have younger board members who contribute to 
the club's future.
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Hello All,

Welcome to the Spring 
Issue of our newsletter.  
We now have some of our 
latest releases of the 
newsletters posted on the 
PNTC website for your 
reading enjoyment.  I’ll 
keep an eye on making 
sure that updates are 
shared/posted.  

From 
the 

Editor

Walt White
PNTC Newsletter Editor

April - Portland Meeting – Morning Snack Basket

I’ve updated the Page 1 Issue Header to now contain 
the season of each edition.  The season header for 
this release is “Spring”.  Please feel free to offer your 
feedback, suggestions and/or article submission to 
Walt White at any of the monthly meetings or send an 
email to: w3Leon@hotmail.com
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Micheal Christenson, Tim Gray

 Annamarie Schmidt, Linda Robinson  

All of the scholarship applications 
for this year have been reviewed, 
scored and the winners have been 
selected.  We’re in the process of 
notifying all of the applicants with 
a response before any additional 
details can be shared with the 
PNTC Membership..  

In the Summer issue of this 
newsletter we will share the 
names, study majors and what 
school each winner will be 
attending. 

Scholarship 
Selection Update
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Linda Robinson, Tom Robinson, Charlie Jenck and Vince Bogard



  

6

April - Portland Meeting Open Sales

Steven Head, Steve Crow
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May – Seattle Meeting, PNTC Lending Library

May - Seattle Meeting Open Sales

Tool Earrings
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Organized Book Sales

May - Seattle Meeting Sales Table 
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Ryan Moritz, Jordan Steggreda, 
and Charlie Jenck are three 
carpenters/timber framers. Here 
they are shown getting a 
sharpening demo from Tim Gray. 
These three young men have 
already devoted a lot of time to 
learning fundamental traditional 
carpentry skills and all attended a 
traditional timber framing school 
on the east coast.

Sharpening Demo from Tim Gray

Ryan Moritz, Tim Gray, Jordan Steggreda, and Charlie Jenck

Vince Bogard, Tim Gray, Ryan Moritz, , Jordan Steggreda, and Charlie Jenck

Ryan, originally from Juneau Alaska, met Charlie at Oregon State University in their studies of 
Structural Engineering. There, they found themselves involved in carpentry and timber framing projects 
outside of school and talked about aspirations of incorporating carpentry into their careers 
despite receiving upper level education. Both found themselves drawn to hand tools and inherited tools 
from their grandpas. 

Jordan grew up in Michigan and attended a high school that focused heavily on the trades. With the 
dream to travel and learn from various builders, Jordan moved to Colorado and then eventually Oregon.

There, at a CNC timber 
frame shop, Jordan met 
Charlie who was there on a 
summer internship.  While 
there were many skills 
learned that summer, both 
Jordan and Charlie wanted 
to be cutting and laying out 
the wood rather than simply 
finishing the work the 
machine would leave 
undone.  Both applied to 
Heartwood Timber Framing 
School and attended the 
following summer.  

Cont. p.10
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Ryan, who had attended the program 
the previous summer, was working as 
an engineer there and the three 
worked developing their understanding 
of timber framing.

With the opportunity of a large timber 
frame barn back in Oregon, the three 
fell into business together and have 
been working professionally for a half a 
year at this point. They continue to 
learn great skills from experienced 
craftsmen like Tim Gray and other 
members of the PNTC and appreciate 
the opportunity to acquire quality tools

to keep handcrafted work alive on the 
west coast.  

Charlie was raised in Tillamook.  As his 
woodworking interest developed, his 
Grandpa Vince Bogard made his 
workshop available for projects. Charlie 
was a grateful recipient of a PNTC 
scholarship to attend the Timber Framing 
School, along with a year’s PNTC 
membership.  Vince, who has been a 
member of PNTC for several years, 
encouraged Jordan and Ryan to also 
become members.

Article and Pictures by
Vince Bogard

PNTC Member
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PNTC is all about sharing and that means sharing more than 
just knowledge about your favorite tools.  If you enjoy really 
good Cajun food, then here are six simple recipes that will 
become your favorite also.  In the spirit of trying new things and 
broadening our culture, I’m very happy to share these 
wonderful  recipes with all of you.  

Bon Appetit,
Steve Crow
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2025 Auctions Results
Apr. 12th
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2025 Auctions Results
Apr. 12th
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2025 Auctions Results
Apr. 12th
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2025 Auctions Results
May 10th
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2025 Auctions Results
June 7th
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2025 Auctions Results
June 7th
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2025 Auctions Results
June 7th
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Advertisement Fees

Up to 25 words … $5 (per issue)

Up to 50 words … $8 (per issue)

3.5” x 2” (Business Card) or less than ¼ page $8(per issue)

Half-Page (4 x 7.5in.) $10 (per issue) must be camera-ready

Full-Page (7.5 x 9in.) $12 (per issue) must be camera-ready

The first publishing of your ad is free, then the above stated 
per issue fee will be applied to all consecutive issues 
featuring you advertisement, unless negotiated for longer.  All 
ads must be prepaid. Each word, abbreviation group, and 
price number counts as one word.  Ads requiring graphic 
borders and/or images must be submitted as camera ready 
for publishing.  Payments made by check are to be mailed to 
PNTC Treasure and written as Payment to: “PNTC”.  
Electronic payments for advertisements are not accepted at 
this time.  Longer advertisement publishing times and cost 
are negotiable.

Publishing Schedule
Volume 1
Consisting of January, February and March information
Cutoff date for this Volume is 3rd week of March
Release date for this Volume is 1st or 2nd week of April

Volume 2
Consisting of April, May and June information
Cutoff date for this Volume is 3rd week of June
Release date for this Volume is 1st or 2nd week of July

Volume 3
Consisting of July, August and September information
Cutoff date for this Volume is 3rd week of September
Release date for this Volume is 1st or 2nd week of October

Volume 4
Consisting of October, November and December information
Cutoff date for this Volume is 2rd week of December
Release date for this Volume is 4st or 5th week of December

Marketplace, Classified, Sell, Buy or Wanted Ads

12OCT24

Market Place  &  AdvertisementsMarket Place  &  Advertisements

Steve Crow 
Miller's Patent Planes & Parts

Stanley Planes and 
Parts for SALE

(360) 789-5530
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Monthly Meeting Locations

Alki Masonic Center
4736 40th Ave. SW, West Seattle, WA 98116

From I-5 EXIT 163 West Seattle Bridge

Stay in left lane for three miles (watch speed).  Past the West Seattle Bridge, follow the 
signs to Fauntleroy Way SW and Vashon Ferry.

Come up the hill in the LEFT lane (2nd from the right).  When the freeway ends at the 1st 
light, remain in the 2nd lane from the right, and continue straight ahead on Fauntleroy Way 
SW (DO NOT use the two left turn lanes).

Continue straight to the 5th light, and USE the two left turn lanes as Fauntleroy Way SW 
bends left, cross Alaska St. SW, continue straight.

At the end of the long block, turn right onto Edmunds St SW.  Enter the parking lot on your 
right, in the middle of the block.

Bill & Sharon Racine’s “The Barn”
Please see PNTC website for directions

Jerry Lane’s “North Fork Museum”
Please see PNTC website for directions
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No commercial use may be made of the contents of this document without express written permission.

Your input on the PNTC Newsletter is always 
welcomed.  Our goal is to keep this document 
informative, up to date and useful for the PNTC 
Membership.  Your feedback will be shared 
with the PNTC Board of Directors at the 
monthly meetings. Emails can be sent to:
w3Leon@hotmail.com

Walt White 
PNTC Newsletter Editor

PNTC News Feedback

https://pntc.website/
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PNTC - Newsletter
P.O. Box 992
Hillsboro, OR 97123

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Pacific Northwest Tool Collectors
The “Tool Chest” is the official newsletter of PNTC. It is published four 
times per calendar year.  The organization is dedicated to the study, 
restoration, and collecting of old antique tools of various descriptions  
To share the knowledge learned with others is the primary objective of 
this order.

Dues are $25.00 (USD) per calendar year.  Send dues to:

PNTC Treasurer
P.O. Box 992
Hillsboro, OR 97123


